FOX RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting Minutes

February 26, 2013
By: John K. Copeland, Secretary

Call to Order:


The regular Board of Directors meeting was held on the Copeland porch at 1440 S.W. 25th Lane.  The meeting was called to order by Rhett Keene at 7:10 p.m.
Attendees (Board Members present):

Rhett Keene

Mike Nielsen

Joseph Hornberger

Scott Marcum

John Copeland

Danielle Copeland

(Members at Large present)

John Adams

Lou Smith

Dennis Dodge

Tony Weatherman

Sue Weatherman

Mike Bartfield

Jerry Brinkman

Debbie Brinkman

Rhett Keene made a motion to approve the Minutes from the January 15, 2013 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:

Scott Marcum reported that the checking account has a present balance of $21,404.47.  The (former) savings account, or other account, had a balance of $20,285.04.

Scott Marcum stated that he received a check for $602.50 from John and Sara Pietkivitch, that he got a bill from Shoreline Landscape for $425.00, and got a bill from FP&L for $20.67.

Scott Marcum stated that the following residents had not paid their dues:  Baker, Setty, Convertini, Donohue, Hall, Renfro, Ridgely, Wilson.


The Marcinkus’ made their second payment dated January 18, 2013 on the $200.00 Special Assessment.  Rhett Keene made a motion to table a discussion on accepting said payment which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.  John Copeland stated that he had spoken to The Association attorneys regarding the McLaughlin and Hall liens.  On McLaughlin, the attorneys sent the $620.00 check back to The Association stating that it can be received as a partial payment.  With regard to Hall, the attorneys incorrectly calculated the amount due and will have to send out another demand letter since they had not included the $200.00 Special Assessment.
Vice President’s Report:


Joseph Hornberger brought up the fact that there had been several recent burglaries and attempted burglaries in our neighborhood as well as surrounding neighborhoods.  The Kennery house was robbed approximately two weeks previous to the meeting.  Joseph Hornberger stated that, according to the Martin County Sheriff’s Department, it is a group of Haitians but has now spilled over into the black community.  Apparently, approximately 30 have been incarcerated in Martin County alone.

Joe stated that according to Laura Passanesi at the Martin County Sheriff’s Office, these groups are using “straw people” to rent cars for them to be used in the burglaries.  THE SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT REITERATES THAT IF ANY RESIDENT SEES ANYTHING OUT OF THE ORDINARY THAT THEY IMMEDIATELY DIAL 911.  There was then an open discussion as to any suggestions.

Dennis Dodge stated that last Thursday he saw the grey Magnum in Fox Run and called 911.  Sue Weatherman stated that on Wednesday, there was a knock on her door and she observed a black male at her door.  There was a dark blue SUV in front of her house.  She asked who it was and they left.  She immediately called 911.  Apparently, John and June Adams caught a picture of the vehicle on their video camera and showed it to police.  


It was decided by the Board that Rhett Keene would send an email to all residents explaining the burglary problem and to look out for anything out of the ordinary and not hesitate to dial 911.  This email will go out with a copy of the Minutes.

Landscape Committee:


Danielle Copeland stated that she called three landscapers to procure bids.  One did not show up and she received written bids from Tropical Landscape and Albert Johnson Landscaping.  The bids were passed around to the Board Members.  Since the Board did not have three bids to consider, Rhett Keene made a motion to get at least one other bid.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Hornberger and passed unanimously.  Several residents gave recommendations to Danielle for other reputable firms: Natures’ Keeper, Rivera’s, Serafini Complete, Coastal.

Danielle Copeland also brought up the front lights and outlets which are not functioning.  It appears that the two North lights on the palms, as well as the outlets adjacent to those palms, have quit working.  Rhett Keene made a motion to hire an electrician to repair that problem so long as the cost was under $300.00.  This motion was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.  The Copelands recently had electrical work done at their house by a master electrician and will call him to see if he can repair the outlets and lights.
President’s Business:


Rhett Keene inquired as to whether or not a letter had gone out to the Lot 11 Owner and Tenant regarding the parking in the street.  Since the letter had not gone out, Rhett Keene moved to send a letter to both the Owner and Tenant of Lot 11 concerning the unauthorized parking.  The motion was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.  John Copeland, as Secretary, will do the letter.  Rhett Keene stated that there was new mail received.  On January 25, The Association received the $620.00 partial payment back from the attorneys from the McLaughlins.  The amount now due from the McLaughlins is $986.70 and the $620.00 partial payment will be deposited into the bank.

The Association also received mail concerning the Hall lien.  John Copeland made a motion to wait until the Hall lien is lined up with the McLaughlin lien to determine if the Board wants to proceed to foreclosure on those liens.  That motion was seconded by Rhett Keene and passed unanimously.


New Business:  


It was brought up by a resident to Rhett Keene that the Architectural Review Committee should be re-formed.  There was no discussion concerning this item.


Rhett Keene brought up the drainage.  There was a discussion that Rhett Keene remain the chairman of the Drainage Committee.  Rhett Keene made a motion that he remain the chairman of the Drainage Committee, which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.  


Rhett Keene stated that he would like to go forward with the next phase of the drainage repairs as previously stated in the outline from 2012.  John Copeland made a motion that if Sunshine will honor their quote for the next three drainage repairs and if Sunshine will do them for under $20,000.00, that we go ahead and proceed with those next three repairs.  The motion was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.


Mike Nielsen stated that there was some front entry roadway that needs work.  Mike Nielsen also stated that the dock needs repairs.  Mike Nielsen had inquired as to the cost for the dock repairs and received an Invoice from Southern Pine for $344.54 which included the stainless hardware.  Dennis Dodge stated that he still had enough stainless hardware from the last repair, so John Copeland made a motion to spend up to $300.00 to purchase the lumber from Southern Pine.  Rhett Keene seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.


There was then a discussion concerning the speed bumps.  It was determined by the Board that the speed bumps will be discussed in the future as the road overlays are being completed.


John Adams stated that John Pietruszewski was finally out of the hospital and just got home.  All Members of the Board as well as the Members at Large wished him a speedy recovery. 
Next Meeting:


It was determined that the next meeting would be held on March 26, 2013 on the Copeland porch at 7:00 p.m.  

Adjournment:


At 9:26 p.m., Rhett Keene made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.
